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METROPOLITAN JACKSONVILLE AREA HIV HEALTH SERVICES PLANNING COUNCIL     

Ryan White Part A and Part B Programs
Behavioral and Human Services Division
1809 Art Museum Drive, Suite 100
Minutes

February 25, 2010
4:00 p.m.

Members
Present:


Antoinette Turner, Vice-Chair


Mark Cleveland




Leon V. Green, PLWH/A Representative
Heather Kilpatrick

Annie Youngblood, Secretary


Michael Cochran




David Andress, Treasurer


Ken Fields




Kim Geib




Eric McBride





Carolyn Patterson



Robert Nichelson




Ellen Schmitt




Leon B. Seymore





Velda Stokes




Tara Wildes





Derya Williams




Eugene Williams (via telephone)




Jacqueline Nash (via telephone)

Members



Excused:


Jessica Joyce-Long




Frank Emanuel






Errol Schell





Kerry Dunlavey

Members



Excused:


Patricia Sampson
Proxy Member



Present:


Justin Bell





Linda Williams




Alfreda Telfair
Staff



Deidre Kelley





Richard Dorman
Present:


Mary Martinez





Graham Watts

I.
Meeting Called to Order
Antoinette Turner
Vice Chair Antoinette Turner called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  
II.
Roll Call
Annie Youngblood
Following the roll call, a quorum was declared and proxy pool members, Justin Bell and Linda Williams were invited to the table.
III.       Approval of January 28, 2010 Minutes
Antoinette Turner
Vice Chair Turner asked for a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  There was a motion, second, discussion and the minutes were approved.  
IV.
Moment of Silence
Public/Members

A moment of silence was observed for individuals who have died of HIV/AIDS and for those living with and affected by the disease.  
V.
Announcements/Comments
Members

David Andress made an announcement that on May 28th the Department of Health, Bureau of HIV/AIDS is sponsoring a day of dialogue for consumers.  NFAN is providing lunch from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. and they will also handle registration.  The first 100 participants will receive gift cards.  Everyone is welcome to attend and for 
ADAP consumers especially, this is a good opportunity to voice your opinion about ADAP services.  There is a separate meeting on May 27th, Shands Hospital, 12-4 p.m. for Providers.  Leon V. Green informed everyone that 
he will be in attendance at the PCPG meeting, March 25 and will be unable to attend the Planning Council meeting.  Mr. Green will be forthcoming with information from this meeting.  Velda Stokes is in the home stretch of finishing school.

VI.
Administrative Agency
Dee Kelley

As mentioned at the January meeting, all members are being required to sign the Planning Council Rules of 

Conduct and Conflict of Interest form.  As Planning Council members, each and everyone is required to conduct themselves in a considerate and professional manner.  By signing the document each member agrees to its terms and conditions.  Please return signed forms to Mary Martinez before leaving the meeting.  For anyone who has not yet signed the Conflict of Interest form, please fill one out and also return to Mary before leaving the meeting.  The signup sheet for Committees is also circulating.  The Priority and Allocations and Needs Assessment Committee sheets have been taken out as each of the committees have enough members.
A monthly calendar of meetings is provided in your packets each and every month.  If there are any changes in any of the meetings, you will be notified.  For transportation to meetings, please call Mary.
The Executive Committee scheduled to meet on Tuesday, March 2 has been cancelled.  

VII.
Committee Reports 

Executive Committee
Antoinette Turner

The committee met on February 2 and recommended for approval the following items.  (1) Second reading of revised Bylaws changing name of Ryan White HIV/AIDS Act from Ryan White HIV/AIDS Treatment Modernization Act of 2006 to Ryan White HIV/AIDS Treatment Extension Act of 2009.  There was a motion, second, discussion and the recommendation was approved.  (2) Change the Bylaws to state that neither the Planning Council Chair nor Vice Chair shall serve on a Planning Council Committee as Co-Chair.  There was a motion, second, discussion and it was approved.  The report can be found on page 4.  
Ad Hoc Committee
Leon V. Green
The committee met on February 4th and that report is on page 7.  The action to be taken from this particular meeting has been tabled for the next Planning Council meeting of March 25th at the request of Jackie Nash and Eugene Williams in order for them to review the report in the packet.  A motion was made to table the recommendation, second, call for discussion and it was approved.
Nominating Committee
Derya Williams

The report is on page 9 of the packet.  The committee is recommending for re-appointment the following members: Mark Cleveland, Frank Emanuel, Ken Fields, Heather Kilpatrick, Eric McBride, Errol Schell, Antoinette Turner, Tara Wildes, and Eugene Williams to the Planning Council. There were motions for each member, seconds, discussions and the Planning Council approved each member unanimously.  Also, Gloria Coon is being recommended for membership to the Planning Council.  There was a motion, second, discussion and she was approved.
PLWH/A
Velda Stokes
The committee report is on page 10.  The first community meeting for recruitment of PLWH/A is scheduled for the last Friday of June and it will be held along with NFAN’s luncheon at St. Lukes Community Church, located at McDuff Avenue.  There was no action required.
CARE Coordination/Needs Assessment
Ellen Schmitt
There was a meeting on February 11 and the report is on page 11.  The committee discussed some issues with regards to the survey collection process and the script that would accompany the survey.  A finalized script was presented to service providers on February 19th.  There was no action required.
Pharmacy and Therapeutics
David Andress
The committee met on December 17th and reviewed the medication list of at least 400+ that had been prescribed in the last 9 months through the Boulevard Comprehensive Care Center (BCCC) Pharmacy.  The committee had asked that the list be unduplicated and for generics and brand names to be combined to allow the medication list to be reduced.  The recommendation of the proposed Ryan White Pharmaceutical Formulary 2010, page 17-20, is at a total of 176 and includes any and all medications, anti-retrovirals and over the counter drugs, that were prescribed and filled more than 10 times during a nine month period.   The committee is also recommending, which is already in practice, that medical directors at the BCCC and at AHF Riverside Clinic can grant exceptions to individuals based on medical necessity. The committee is requesting approval of the formulary as presented with the exception policy as stated.  However, Dr. Catalla did have a question regarding a new formulation of Norvir coming out in a tablet form and whether it should be added to the formulary.  David Andress stated that because Norvir is in the formulary it would be acceptable regardless of the form it comes in or the strength and believes that it is not an issue.  There was a motion to approve the formulary as presented, second, call for discussion by Derya Williams who voiced her concerns regarding adverse effects of Avandia and Lantus.  Ms. Williams is proposing to delete these two medications from the formulary.  Kim Geib asked about the policy regarding requests for removal of medications that could be harmful to patients and/or more information pertaining to adverse effects when taking them.  David responded that there is a form that is filled out by the requester and given to Dr. Mitchell-Samon or Dr. Catalla and they can choose to accept or deny the request.
David Andress went on to amend the motion to approve Avandia and Lantus by exception.  There was a motion to accept the amendment, second, discussion and it was approved.  All in favor of the motion as amended, second with one abstention, and the motion passed.
IX.
Unfinished Business
Members/Public

There was none.
X.
New Business
Antoinette Turner
Mark Cleveland stated that he has concerns regarding attendance but can wait until the next meeting.
XI.
Public Comments
Public 

Vice-Chair Turner stated that Channel 4 will be broadcasting tonight on the 10 o’clock news about baby boomers.  Alfreda Telfair informed everyone that on March 10th, 9 am till 3 pm, Shands and Rainbow Center will be giving out information on HIV and pregnancy testing and there will be a Walk on March 20th, handing out information on HIV starting at 12:15 pm, 742 Franklin Street and ending at A Phillip Randolph Park.
XII.
Adjournment
Antoinette Turner
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
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         David Andress, Past Chair





          Antoinette Turner, Vice Chair
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